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Dear math students,

We would like to cordially invite you to the Fachschaftsvollversammlung (FSVV), which means
full assembly of all math students, of the Fachschaft Mathematik on 30.04.2025 18 c.t. in
the Hörsaalzentrum Poppelsdorf in CP2. We want to talk to everyone about changing our
Prüfungsordnung (examination regulations) and changes in higher level university statutes. In
particular, we would like to hear your opinions on topics such as the number of exam repetiti-
ons and the “‘burden of studying.“‘ You are also welcome to bring your own topics and propose
them at the meeting or send them to the FSR Chair in advance. All students enrolled in the
following degree programmes in Bonn are entitled to vote and submit resolutions: Bachelor
of Science Mathematics, Master of Science Mathematics, Doctorate Mathematics (double de-
gree’s students are also entitled to do both, the voting rights are explicitly NOT the same as
for the FSV). Education studies students are explicitly welcome and we look forward to your
contributions.

Below is the agenda so far:

1. Opening and welcome

2. Formalities (introduction of speaking and registration mode)

3. Who do we representate and Fachschaft membership

4. Mental health during studies

5. Discussion and resolution on the amendment of the examination regulations for the B.
Sc. Mathematics and M. Sc. Mathmatics degree programmes

6. Feedback on current student council work

7. Evaluation

8. Miscellaneous

For Top 2: Due to changes in higher-level statutes, we can currently decide whether we want
to grant students of eductional studies the right to vote and stand for election in addition to
the current situation. So far, we also represent educational studies students in committees
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and through events and have an active educational studies department and active educational
studies students in the FSR.

For Top 3: Mental health, we would like to talk about the mental strain of maths studies and
examination modalities in everyday study life and how we can create structural improvements.

For Top 4: Examination regulations, we would like to report on the current status of the chan-
ges to the examination regulations and discuss open questions. Possible topics are:

• Repeat attempts of examinations (number and manner)

• Compulsory registration for the first attempt and no separate registration for the second
examination date (pair regulation)

• Improvement attempts

For Top 6: evaluations, here we would like to talk about the visibility of evaluations of courses
and related measures.

We are planning to either have a translated discussion or to discuss everything in English.

We look forward to seeing you there!
Louis Kurtzke and Lilian Witters from the FSR Chair
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